
Aiken High School All Sports Booster Club 
Meeting Minutes August 1, 2016 

 
Board Members present at meeting – Wendell Edwards, Wil Mundy, Kim Mitchell, Melissa Copley 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm by Wendell Edwards, president. 
 
May Minutes- Minutes were accepted and approved. Motion made by Wil Mundy and seconded by Pat Kinney.  
All in attendance voted yes.   
Treasurer’s Report- Treasurer’s Report was discussed, accepted and approved provided that soccer deposit 
change to cross country.  Motion was made by Chris McKeel and seconded by Michele Keklak.  All in 
attendance voted yes.  Melissa Copley also shared that a treasurer is needed for next school year. 
Concessions – Drinks were ordered from Coca-Cola.  Coca-Cola services and maintains the coolers.  Invoice 
will be sent to P.O. Box.  Two new fans and ice maker were purchased.   
Hornet Hut – Merchandise to be sold at registration. 
Ad Sales – $9500 taken in so far.  Continuing to call and email businesses who haven’t responded.  Three new 
signs on scoreboard.  Wood will be replaced behind signs and installing a top piece to keep rain off signs.  
Installation should be by August 10.   
Membership – Cards are in.  Some membership forms have been mailed in.  Parking spots are sold on first 
come/first serve basis.  Memberships will be sold at registration.   

Old Business 

-Renovations still being done on track. 
-Fund reimbursements for any amount of money must have coach signature. 

New Business  
-Previously Athletic Department received $7200 from Booster Club memberships.  Last year the Athletic 
Department and Booster Club agreed to a 50/50 split with memberships.  Because the Athletic Department last 
year did not receive at least $7200, this year the Booster Club has agreed to donate $7200 from Booster Club 
memberships to the Athletic Department. 

Team Reports  

Soccer-Motion was made by Wil Mundy and seconded by Michele Keklak to give $1500 towards the cost of 
new uniforms.  All in attendance voted yes. 
Baseball-Work order has been placed for the repair of the light pole and lights. 
Meeting adjourned Next meeting set for September 12 at 6:30 in the library. 
 


